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Parish Council News  
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
 

The Parish Council Meeting on 8th August 2008 was attended by Cllrs D Weston [Chairman], D 
Wooles [Vice Chairman], Mrs P Bean, Mrs J Calvert, B Parkinson, I Read and N Anfield. Clerk BC 
Taylor [878060] 
 

Mono-Pole on Daskett Hill: Ofcom measured the radio wave emissions throughout the Village on 

6th August 2008. There will be a report of the Results sent to the council and subsequently circulated 
via the Village news 
 

Handyman: Terms of Employment: The position of Handyman has been filled on a 3-month trial 

basis. 
 

Street Signs: Ryedale DC has agreed to replace the cul-de-sac sign at Old Mill View. The Village 

sign on the Bulmer Road will be replaced at the expense of the Parish Council. 
 

Planning Applications: 

08/00561/FUL: Ms Linda Harris: erection of conservatory at The Oaks, Stittenham, YO60 7TL: 
Approved by Ryedale DC. 
 

08/00561/FUL: Woodhouse Barry Construction: Erection of single industrial unit at 27-30 Alan 
Farnaby Way, Sheriff Hutton: Approved by Ryedale DC 
 

08/00707/FUL: Mr I Newman: Erection of single storey extension to rear of 3 Castle Side, Sheriff 
Hutton, YO60 6RF: Supported by Parish Councillors. 
 

08/00685/FUL: Mr Peter Simmons: Erection of 3-bedroom dwelling with attached garage at Land 
adjacent to Holly Tree Cottage, Coble Lane, Sheriff Hutton. Supported by Parish Councillors. 
 

08/00688/MREM: Woodhouse Barry Construction: Erection of 9 No. industrial units at Industrial 
Estate, York Road, Sheriff Hutton. Supported by Parish Councillors. 
 

08/00665/FUL: Mr D Unsworth: Erection of extension to existing garage, lean-to extension to west 
elevation and sunroom to south elevation at Dudley Hill Farm, Whenby Lane, Sheriff Hutton, YO60 
6RU. Supported by parish Councillors. 
 

08/00723/FUL: Mr C Massey: Erection of a detached building, farming agricultural vehicle store, 
garage and tack room at Long Acre, The Green, Sheriff Hutton YO60 6SB. Parish Councillors 
decided to object to the proposed development as it was to be sited outside the Building 
Development Line. Earlier objections to proposed developments in July and November 2007 were 
also made for the same reason. 
 

08/00750/FUL: Mr C Lockwood: Erection of a conservatory at Field House, Finkle Street, Sheriff 
Hutton, YO60 6RQ. Supported by Parish Councillors. 
 

The Ginnel in West End: Councillors were concerned at the standard of work to patch up the 

surface of the ginnel and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact Ryedale DC to arrange a site 
meeting with a view to having the work redone. 
 

Verges in York Road: The work carried out to the footpath from the Industrial Estate has not been 
carried out properly as the footpath is raised above the level of the grass verges and renders them 
difficult to cut. Woodhouse Barry and NYCC will be asked to correct the situation 
 
 



Road Wheelings at the Mini-Roundabout: Deep wheel ruts are a danger in the grass verge on the 

Farlington Road, NYCC will be asked to attend a site meeting with a view to make good. 
 
The next Parish Council Meeting will take place on Friday 12th September at 7.30pm in the Village 
Hall. 
 

Lillings and Ambo Parish Council Accounts 2007/2008 
The accounts were presented and approved at the Annual Parish assembly. The accounts have 
since been approved by the Internal Auditor. A notice is posted on the Parish Notice Board informing 
residents of their rights to inspect the accounts. 
A Bailey, Clerk. 
  

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
League Reports. Hovingham League Teams. The Mixed team has had a good season with no 
problems getting teams out. They should finish in mid table and stay in Div 2 for another year. Many 
thanks to Helen Spath for running the team. 
The Ladies A team has also had a good season and are in 3rd place in the division, the B team will 
be near the bottom of the table but has given the opportunity for members to enjoy competitive 
tennis. Many thanks to Christine Thomas and Helen Gillie for running the teams. 
 
York League. The mixed team have had a good season playing in a higher division and should finish 
mid table. Many thanks to Charles Lewin and Jo Anderson for running the teams. 
York League Ladies have not had an easy season and expect to go down to Div 6 next year. 
York League Men‟s. The men‟s team have found the going tough in Div 3 and will be relegated back 
to Div 4 next season. Many thanks to Kevin Fairclough for organising the team. 
 
Junior Team. The junior team had a very good season just losing one match to Kirbymoorside. 
 
Club Competitions. The Ladies Singles will be held on Saturday 20th September ay 1.30pm 
The Ladies Doubles will be held on Saturday 4th October at 1.30pm.  
The Mixed Doubles will be on Saturday 13th September at 1.30pm                                                                               
Members are asked to enter for the mixed doubles with partners on the list at the pavilion. The 
competition will only run if more than 4 pairs enter. 
The Men‟s Singles will be held on Saturday 20th September at 10.00am. 
Intermediate juniors are welcome to play in any of the competitions. 
 
Social Tennis. The Ladies sessions continue as normal. 
 
J M Johnson Secretary 

 
Gillygate – Ghana Link 
A big thank-you to all the people who supported my fundraising for a nursing teaching programme in 
Ghana.   The Cheese & Wine at Farlington Grange raised £943 and the Bingo on August 15 th raised 
£457.   This total of £1,400 is far more than I dared hope for.   My thanks go to everyone who has 
supported these events and especially Margaret Singleton for hosting the Cheese & Wine and Diane 
Coulton and Cynthia Marshall for organising the Bingo. 
Sam Lascelles 

 
Christian Aid: 

This year, absolutely everyone is invited to:  

Christian Aid teatime 2008 
Thursday September 18th 3-5 pm 

At Westfield Farm Sheriff Hutton 
Bring a friend, stroll in the wild garden and give what you can to help the poorest communities in the 

world 



St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All 

Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 
 

SERVICES IN SEPTEMBER 
 
Sheriff Hutton 7th 9.30am HC CW-O1 + baptism   

 14th 11.00am   Family Praise at Methodist 
Church  

  

 21st 9.30am Holy Communion CW-O1    
 28th 9.30am Morning Worship   

      

Farlington 14th 11.15am Holy Communion  CW-O2   

 19th   6.30pm Harvest Festival & Supper 
Re-dedication of the 17C 
Rhoades Chalice by 
Archdeacon Richard Seed 

 28th 11.15am Holy Communion  CW-O2   
      

Marton 7th   6pm Celtic Evening Worship 

 21st   6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

      

Stillington 7th 10.30am Joint Family Service – Parish 
Church       

  

 14th 9.30am Holy Communion   

 21st 9.30am Morning Worship    

 28th 9.30am Holy Communion    
      

Sutton-on-
the-Forest  

7th  8.00am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion  
Morning Worship 

  

 14th 10.45am Holy Communion   
 21st  8.00am 

10.45am 
Holy Communion 
Family Praise 

  

 28th 10.45am Holy Communion    

  
EVENTS 

 

3rd September     7.30pm PCC Meeting - 10 Warwick Close  
6th September     6.30pm Castle Farm Supper. Tickets from Jenny Howarth or John Oakley                                                                                                                                   
8th September      7.30pm Benefice Council in the Parish Room at Sutton-on-the-Forest  
18th September    3-5pm   Christian Aid Tea at Westfield Farm 
19th September  Farlington Harvest Festival and re-dedication of the 17C Roades Chalice by 
                                                                                                                       Archdeacon Richard Seed  
10th October       7.30pm Harvest Thanksgiving & Supper in Church 

    
 

Saturday 6th September ~ Castle Farm Supper 
In aid of your local churches there will be 

An evening of musical entertainment by that famous duo Andy and Les as well as quizzes with 

prizes. 

Price £8 / adult, £4 / child, under 8‟s – donation please. 

Start 6.30pm Tickets available from John Oakley or the Howarths  



Yoga Classes 
Yoga classes run by Breda Dillon will start again on Monday 15th September in the Village School 
from 7-30pm until 9-00pm. The term will last for eleven weeks and half-term will be on 27th October 

 
Gardening Club 
The Village Show was held on Saturday 9th August.  Again the growing year has been a difficult one 
but the turn out was of good quality vegetables and flowers.  The fruit being rather disappointing.  
Lots of baking and craft on show but the Children‟s and photographic sections down a little.  There 
was great interest in the new egg class with a vast variation in egg size and colour.  The Show made 
an overall profit to help with future capital expenditure and the general opinion was that it was a lot 
better display than other local shows.  Let‟s hope we can keep improving with your support. 
Results as follows: The Warwick Cup (fruit & veg) to Eric Weightman 

The Richard 3rd Cup (flowers & pot plants) to Judith Calvert 
The Home Craft Cup to Margaret Thompson 

                                 Salver for Best Entry in Craft to Howard McKenzie 
                                 Cookery & Preserves Cup to Ian Newman 
                                 Photographic Cup to Shaun Conway 
                                 Children‟s Photographic winner – Eloise Conway 
                                 Children‟s Senior Cup to Edward Dick 
                                 Children‟s Junior Cup to Jack Pitman 
                                 Children‟s Pot Plant (Senior) to Charles Massingham 
                                 Children‟s Pot Plant (Junior) to Caitlin Holroyd 
                                 Children‟s Shield (best child‟s entry) to Ben Hicks 
                                 Alan Farnaby Memorial Trophy to Edward Dick 
                                 The Association Cup (most points in show) to Eric Weightman 
 
The Potato competition which forms part of the Village Show, results as follows: 

Largest Potato:  .42Kg to Derek Fosdyke 
Largest Crop of Potatoes: 3.30KG to Derek Fosdyke 
Second Largest Crop: 2.58KG to Lyn Minto 

The potatoes being weighed at the Village Hall on Tuesday 5 th August.  The largest potato was very close 
and a reweigh had to take place. 
Many thanks to the organisers, helpers and competitors and for all the local support. 
 
The next GARDENING CLUB MEETING WILL BE ON WEDNESDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER, 7.30pm, at the 
Village Hall when the speaker will be Doug Stewart on “The Joy of Worms”. 

 
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
The Village website is now six months old and so far we have had many positive comments.  We are 
hoping to extend its use even further by setting up an events/calendar page and possibly a village 
blog. We are therefore looking for someone who would be willing to give a few hours a month to 
assist the Webmaster. If you are computer-literate and would like to help in this exciting project 
please contact Judith Calvert. 
 
There is still the opportunity for Village businesses to advertise on the website for a small yearly 
charge. Please contact Penny Bean. 

 
 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 
 

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 878 481 

 

Dawsonbuild 
 

Design + Build 
Renovation : Repairs 

Extensions : Conversions 
 

Over 20 years Experience 
 

Tel : 01347 878186 or 0772 769 4428 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/


Bowls Club 
The season is nearly over and all that remains to complete the fixture list is the traditional last game 
which is the Autumn Fours on Sunday 14th September at 2pm. As I write in mid-August the internal 
club competitions will have been finished (weather permitting in this wretched summer) very shortly; 
the league fixtures have been completed. Positions and results will be published next month. 
 
Whatever our final league positions it can be very safely said that our new members (and I do not 
wish to cause any embarrassment) have really joined in with great enthusiasm and no little skill; they  
have really enjoyed themselves; we hope that there may be others out there in Sheriff and beyond 
who can be encouraged to have a go themselves next season.   The precedent has been set! 

 
Message from The Jumblies 
The final total raised for the Yorkshire Air Ambulance was £563 which brings our running total to 
£9298. 
 
Where has the summer gone?  We are now ready to kick off our Autumn session of Jumble Sales 
and the first is on 6th September at 2pm in the Village Hall. 
Jumble, books, bric-a-brac, cakes, prizes will be very much appreciated.  We will be ready to receive 
your donations from 9.30am. 
 
On Saturday September 27th our Worlds Biggest Coffee Morning will be held at the Village Hall 
between 10am and 12 noon.  Do you have any jewellery you would like to donate to our Second 
Hand Jewellery Stall?    As well as the Jewellery Stall we will be selling bric-a-brac, Books and cakes. 
Donations for these stalls and the raffle and tombola will be very much appreciated 
 
We will be having our famous Money Tree – so please save up your small change and if you are not 

able to come along on the morning please give it to one of The Jumblies.    
We do hope you will find time to come and have a coffee and a chat. – come and help us as we try to 
do better than last year‟s total of £1148. 
 
Both these events will raise money for Macmillan Cancer Relief  
 

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall – 200 Club 
228 members took part in the August draw, £25 each to numbers 7, 55, 107 and 195. 
 

Friends of the Village Hall  
Just a reminder that our first meeting after the summer break is on Tuesday September 30th at 
7.30pm in the Village Hall. Friends old and new are most welcome! 
Our first event of the Autumn is the return of Vintage Rhythms on the evening of Saturday October 
18th in the Village Hall. Further details in next month‟s news. 
Any queries to Margaret Fisher 
 

Neighbourhood Watch 
There will be a meeting of the Neighbourhood Watch Group on Thursday, 4 th September at 7.30pm in 
the Village Hall. 
 

 

PETER TROTTER 
 

Painter & Decorator 
Joiner 

 

97 Parkfield, Stillington 
 
 

Tel : 01347 811 272 

 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

RICHARD TURNER 
Plastering, Tiling, General Building 

& Conservatories too! 
also 

Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
 

Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566  

 



Methodist Church 
 

Has summer really come and now is the time to think of winter programmes. This month we welcome 
Revd. Graham Peaden as the Methodist Minister to Sheriff Hutton. He comes to us from serving in 
Hartlepool and his first service at Sheriff Hutton will be on Sunday morning 21st September. His 
manse will be in Strensall and if you wish to contact, his address is 28 Balfour way, Strensall YO32 
5AH -Tel: 01904 491950.  
 
We do wish him well in his ministry in this area and look forward to sharing in the challenges ahead.  
 
The service planned for the Methodist Church in September are: 
 
7th 10.30am Revd. Tom Turner   6.30pm Revd David Godfrey 
14th 11am  Family Praise   4pm  Welcome service for Revd. 
          Graham Peaden at Strensall 
21st 10.30am Revd. Graham Peaden [HC] 6.30pm Mrs Janet Long  
28th 10.30am Revd. Geoffrey Pratt [HF]  6.30pm Revd Graham Peaden 

HC = Holy Communion;  HF = Harvest festival 
Sunday School at 10.30am except when Family Praise 

 

Mid Week Activities 
Monday Guild begins on October 6th 
Tuesday 10am  Chatterbox for pre-school children and carers 
Wednesday 7.30am Morning Prayers 
  10am  Drop in for Coffee 
  6.15pm Singing Group [3rd & 17th] 
 

Harvest Festival 
We celebrate the harvest Thanksgiving on Sunday 28th September. If you would like to share in 
decorating the chapel and/or bringing gifts of fruit, vegetables or flowers please come on Friday 
morning 26th September from 10am. There will also be a table for goods for Carecent in York. 
 
Harvest Supper will be on Monday 29th September at 7.30pm. Following supper we have invited 
Revd. Elizabeth Clarke of Thirsk to speak. She is the Rural Church Officer for the York and Hull 
District and at the Methodist Conference at Scarborough caused quite a stir by arranging a local 
produce market in the Spa. A special local law had to be arranged so that this could take place. 
Come and hear what she has to say at our Harvest Supper on Monday 29th September at 7.30pm. 
 

Art Group 
Our year starts off with our AGM on Wednesday September 10th at 7pm in the Refreshment Room in 
the Village Hall. Do come along with your ideas and opinions at what is usually a lively meeting. Our 
„summer‟ break should have refreshed us enough to have new ideas bubbling up. The programme for 
the year will be available and you will be able to book for a study day right away. 
  
 
 

 
Anna Martinez-Atkinson 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 
Business Courses, Interpreting, Translations 

Conversational & Holiday Spanish 
Tel: 07800 634510 

W: www.spanish-talk.com 
W: www.books4spanish.com 

 

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 
PLUMBING & HEATING 

 

Bathroom Design and Tiles 
Power Flush Heating Systems 

Underfloor Heating 
 

OFTEC Registered Installer 
CORGI – Gas and Plumbing Registered 

 

Tel : 01347 878 512 

 

H2O 
Plumbing & Heating Ltd 

 

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded 
Renewable Resource Heat Pump Systems 

 

Corgi Regd : OFTEC Regd 
 

Tel : 01347 878 684 

 

http://www.spanish-talk.com/
http://www.books4spanish.com/


Sheriff Hutton Luncheon Club 
The Luncheon Club‟s last „monthly‟ meeting will be on Tuesday 2nd September at 12.30.    
The first „weekly‟ meeting will be on Tuesday 7th October also at 12.30. 
If you have any queries please contact Brian or Wendy 
 

Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association 
On Saturday 19th July we held a „Cream Tea‟ in the Village Hall. This was well attended despite the 
poor weather and we raised just over £170. We would like to convey our sincere thanks to all who 
contributed in any way to making this afternoon‟s event a success. 
Our Summer Outing on 12th August was to Saltaire where we were treated to an excellent tour of the 
village and learned about Titus Salt‟s background. On conclusion of the tour, time was spent in the 
Mill where we were able to look around and also have some lunch. On the return home, we stopped 
in IIkley for some retail therapy! It can be safely said that all those who were on this trip thoroughly 
enjoyed the day. Once again, many thanks to Bette for organising yet another first class outing. 
 
Our next meeting is on 10th September when we will welcome Bill Tetlow whose talk is entitled 
“Donkey Sanctuary”. Visitors and new members will be made most welcome 
 

Mid Week Ramble 
Wednesday 24th September, meet at Village Hall car park, at 9.30am. We‟ve had some good walks 
despite the weather not being so helpful and of course the pub lunches have cheered us up at the 
end. You will be welcome to join us. 
 

Christmas Shoe Boxes 
We shall again be filling boxes for children at the Methodist Church which have to be sent to the 
distribution point by the end of October. A wonderful team of helpers have been preparing gifts all 
year. The actual date when most boxes will be filled will be published next month but if you see that 
little gift or shoe box which can be filled please save them. 
 

VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church 6.30pm Evening Worship Methodist Church 
 9.30am Zomby Woofe FC Playing Fields    
 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    
Mon 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall 1.30pm Ladies Tennis Tennis Club 
    7.30pm Badminton Village Hall 
Tue 10.00am Chatterbox Methodist Church 7.30pm Ju Jitsu Village Hall 
 12.30pm Over 60‟s Lunch 

Club 
Village Hall    

Wed 7.30am Morning Prayers Methodist Church    
 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    
 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    
 11.00am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    
Thu 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.00pm Holistic Exercise Village Hall 
    7.00pm Legs, Tums & Bums Village Hall 
    8.00pm Circuit Training Village Hall 
    7 – 8.30pm Youth Club Cricket Club 
Fri 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    

 
 

 

JANE HOLLOWOOD 
MSCh and HPC registered 

 

CHIROPODIST 
 

Home Visits 
 

Tel : 0845 417 3610 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490060 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne 
Nitin Prasad 

 

96 The Mount, York 
Tel : 01904 623 436 



The Roades Chalice 
What does a church do when it receives an unexpected legacy?  This was the problem the 

people of Farlington had to resolve when the late Mr. Frank Cockrem, farmer at Farlington Grange, 
remembered St. Leonard‟s church in his will.  Part of the legacy revitalised the church‟s Fabric Fund 
and enabled a long-standing problem with the roof to be cured.   Frank‟s headstone in the churchyard 
is a constant reminder of him but it was felt that a part of the legacy should be used for something 
which would be a living and perpetual memory of his affection for Farlington church. 
 
For many years Farlington Church has been home for a sadly forlorn and damaged 17 th century silver 
chalice.   It was known that it had been crafted by Charles Roades, a York silversmith, sometime in 
the 1670‟s and restoration would have a local significance.   Frank‟s generosity and confidence in 
Farlington Church made it possible to consider undertaking the restoration work. 
 
Enquiries showed that the chalice could be restored to near original condition at a cost which would 
be covered by the money remaining from the legacy.   Once restored its value would be between 
three and four times the cost of restoration!  York Minster Treasury has accepted the chalice on loan 
which avoids the need for St Leonard‟s to pay a large insurance premium.  The agreement allows the 
chalice to be brought to Farlington for special occasions and at other times it may be on public 
display in York Minster crypt. 
 
We cannot show you a picture of the chalice in the News.   However, we invite you to come to 
Harvest Festival and Supper at Farlington on Friday, September 19th at 6.30pm when you will be 

able to see the chalice, join in its rededication by the Archdeacon of York, The Venerable Richard 
Seed, and enjoy a service which celebrates work in a rural community. 
 
 

 
 

Time for a Family Reunion? 
Have you always wanted to gather together your extended family for a big reunion?  

Perhaps you don't see each other as much as you'd like to? Have you grown apart over the years 
and now lead very different lives? Is 2008 the year to bring everyone closer together and celebrate 
what it means to be part of a family? Blast! Films is developing an important documentary series 
following a large British family gathering. Our hope is to explore the fascinating past and present that 
every family has at its core and to discover the importance and strength of family bonds in modern 
Britain. We're looking for a large family full of diverse characters who would like the opportunity to 
gather everyone together for an all-expenses-paid weekend in Spring 2009 If you'd like to find out 
more or think you might be interested in getting involved in the series, call Nick on 020 7267 4260 or 
email nleader@blastfilms.co.uk  

 
 

mailto:nleader@blastfilms.co.uk


Additional Activities in September 
2nd Tues 12.30pm Luncheon Club for „Over 60‟s‟ in Village Hall  

4th Thur 10-11am 
7.30pm 

Health Visitor at Babes & Toddlers in Village Hall  
Neighbourhood Watch Meeting in Village Hall  

6th Sat 2pm 
6.30pm 
6.30pm 

Jumble Sale for Macmillan Cancer relief in Village Hall 
Fieldnats BBQ at Hillcrest, Main Street 
Supper and Musical Entertainment at Castle Farm 

10th Wed 7pm 
7.30pm 

Art Group AGM in Refreshment Room , Village Hall 
Yorkshire Countrywomen „Donkey Sanctuary‟ in Village Hall  

11th Thur 7-8pm Youth Club in Cricket Club Pavilion 

12th Fri 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting in Village Hall  

13th Sat 1.30pm Mixed tennis Competition at Tennis Club 

14th Sun 2pm Autumn Fours at the Bowls Club 

15th Mon 7.30pm Yoga Classes in the Village School 

17th Wed 7.30pm Gardening Club “Joy of Worms” in Village Hall 

18th Thur 3-5pm Christian Aid Tea Time at Westfield Farm 

19th Fri 6.30pm Harvest Festival and Supper at Farlington Church 

20th Sat 10am 
1.30pm 

Men‟s Singles Tennis Competition at Tennis Club 
Ladies Singles Tennis Competition at Tennis Club 

23rd Tues 7.30pm Friends of the Village Hall Meeting at Village Hall  

24th Wed 9.30am Mid week Ramble meet at Village Hall car park 

27th Sat 10-12noon Macmillan Cancer relief Coffee Morning in Village Hall 

28th Sun 10.30am Harvest Festival Service at Methodist Church 

29th Mon 7.30pm Harvest Supper, speaker Revd. Elizabeth Clarke in Miss Ward Room 

30th Tues 7.30pm Friends of the Village Hall Meeting in Village Hall  

 

Dates to Note 
October 2nd 10-11am Health Visitor to Babies and Toddlers in Village Hall 

 4th 1.30pm Ladies Tennis Doubles Competition at Tennis Club 

 6th 7.30pm Guild opening -„Sister Joan Patten‟ at Miss Ward room 

 7th 12:30pm Over 60‟s Luncheon Club recommences 

 10th 7.30pm Harvest Supper in Parish Church 

 18th  Vintage Rhythms in Village Hall  

November 6th 10-11am Health Visitor to Babies and Toddlers in Village Hall 

  6th 10 – 12 noon Lifeboat Coffee Morning at  14 Castle Side  

  8th  Alan Green Audio Visual Presentation in Village Hall  

 10th  Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall  

 15th  Guide Dogs for the Blind Autumn Fair in Village Hall  

 28th  Robin Wardell Talk in Village Hall 

December 4th 10-11am Health Visitor to Babies and Toddlers in Village Hall 

 13th  Annual Christmas Coffee Morning in Village Hall  

    
 

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689  or e mail shvhall@tiscali.co.uk ~ 
To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne & Brian Shepherd (878310) 
 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 
Tel : 01347 878 185 

 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting & Decorating 
also 

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

 

mailto:shvhall@tiscali.co.uk


 
 
 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing 
 

LPG Gas Sales 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 
 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing and Repairs 
Discount Tyres and Exhausts 

Electrics and Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning Servicing and Repairs 

 

Units 1B & 1C  Sheriff Hutton Trading Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 790 

 

Simon Wood 
T/A R E Wood LTD 

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists 
Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation 

Used Car Sales 
New Lane, Sheriff Hutton 

 

Tel : 01347 878 332 

Quintessential Web Design 
Professional Affordable Websites  

Website development and hosting 
A local solution for the world wide web 

Call Shaun : 01347 878 485 or 
07872 946 061 

www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk  
shaun@quintessentialtraining.co.uk  

 

SHE-DRIVE 
School of Motoring 

 

All lessons catered for – from beginners to 
Pass Plus 

 

SHELAGH PAGE 
Sheriff Hutton 

 

Tel : 07967 920 376 

 

NEIL HUTCHINSON 
Motor Body Repairs 
Manor Farm, Ganthorpe 

 

WELDING & SPRAYING 
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING 

 

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

Outside Catering 
Luxury 

Ready prepared meals 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01347 878 938 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

 

STORES and POST OFFICE 
Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) 

Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) 

Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, 
sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and 

stationery, National & Local Newspapers 
Free local delivery service available 

Tel : 01347 878 331 

 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Jerry Petch 
 

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 
 

THE WHITE SWAN INN 
Thornton le Clay 

1 

Free House 
 

Freshly Prepared Food using Local and 
Garden Produce – Real Ale 

A Friendly Welcome 
(Closed all day Monday except Bank Holidays) 

Tel : 01653 618 286 

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
 

Tel : 01347 878716 
Open daily except Sunday 

 

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN 
 

Homemade Food Using Local Produce 
Cask Ales : Carvery every Sunday 

Functions Welcome, Outside Bars available 
Food every lunchtime & evening 

(excluding Monday lunchtimes) 
 

Tel : 01347 878 328 

SHELLEY FAIRCLOUGH 
Mobile Beauty Therapist 

 

Professional beauty treatments in the 
comfort of your own home ! 

 

Member of the British Association of Beauty 
Therapy & Cosmetology Ltd  

 

Call : 01347 878 630 (8am – 7pm)  

THE CASTLE INN 
 

Steve and Emma Extend a Warm 
Welcome to Customers Old and New 

Good Quality Food Served Daily 
Lunchtimes and Early Evenings 

(except Wednesday) 

Children Welcome 

Tel : 01347 878 335 

 

flowers by 
ALISON MASSINGHAM 

 

 
 

flowers for all occasions 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878345 
Mobile : 07786 574 359 

 

J H WRIGHT & SONS 
 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work 
Hedge Cutting 

 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery 
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and 

Woodchip For Sale (Delivered) 
Chipper for Hire with Operator 

Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 
 

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

D & K Unsworth & Sons 
 

Excavators 1.5 – 6 ton 360 
Telescopic Forklift 

 

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining 
Landscaping and site clearance 

Pond Excavation 
Contact Guy Unsworth 

Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

GREEN ACRES 
TOM UNSWORTH 

 

Grounds care & Sports Maintenance  
Hedge Cutting, Fencing 

Wood Chipping, Site Clearance 
Paddock Levelling, Reseeding & Cutting 

 

Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

http://www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk/
mailto:shaun.conway@quintessentialtraining.co.uk
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/

